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Upcoming: 

The next Civic 

League meeting 

will be held on 

Tues, October 25th 

at 7:00pm at the 

Beach Ford across 

from our entrance. 
 

Hope to see 

you there! 
 

Welcome to Fall! I hope you all had a great summer. It is always sad to see it 
come to an end. As we dry out from the record rains and flooding that occurred 
on the last day of summer, we need to start thinking about preparing our lawns 
for the fall seeding which means aerating, fertilizer (lightly please) and seeding. 
We also have the annual Halloween costume contest and PARTY just around the 
corner!  I have already been working on my costume, and it is one of a kind!  
     But first to the standard housekeeping issues.  Please clean up after your dogs 
and PLEASE DO NOT leave the bag on the side of the road.  Common courtesy 
please.  Also, watch your speed down the trail.  School is back in session and we 
have a large number of kids in the area, as well as Colony pets, so please be 
careful. Finally, please be careful as you pull up to Virginia Beach Blvd. Bike riders 
are frequently riding the sidewalk along the Blvd and you never know one is 
coming across the Trail until it is too late.  
      FRONT ENTRANCE UPDATE: Since our last newsletter, we have replaced the 
florescent lights up front with LED flood lights that give our entrance a fresh new 
look. Unfortunately, the nasty rust stains from the irrigation system look horrible 
and the lantana and weeds have gotten totally out of control with all of the rain.  
I have been working closely with the garden club to come up with some changes 
in the landscape that will hopefully minimize the care the front gardens need, 
and the garden club is considering helping with the cost of changing the front 
garden sprinkler system to a drip or soaker hose irrigation system once the new 
planting design is completed. This would not change the sprinklers of the yard, 
just to the gardens. This would prevent the yearly fight with the rust stains.  If 
you have any other suggestions for the front entrance, please let me know.  
     HALLOWEEN is on a Monday this year! If you are new to the colony, you will 
soon find out that Halloween is big around here. We have a Halloween costume 
contest for the Colonists and their pets with cash/dog treat prizes as well as food 
and drink.  We also provide beverages for the adults. If you would like to 
volunteer to help out, please contact me or anyone on the board. We always 
need help. If you recently moved into the Colony and you live on the first two or 
three streets off the trail, beware - you will have a very high volume of trick or 
treaters! 
Thank you all again for allowing me to serve!  Please consider coming to the civic 
league meetings and getting involved in the Colony.   

-Jenny Reed Ollice (docjreed@yahoo.com) 
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Chesopeian Colony Garden Club 
 
Greetings neighbors from the Chesopeian Colony Garden Club. 
     Our first meeting of the year was well attended and we have a few more new members. One of the 
highlights from the speaker at our first meeting was about the free service offered to help residents with 
shoreline issues, both in recommending solutions to the homeowner that would fit the allowed criteria, 
and in recommending plant selections. Trista Imrich, Restoration Coordinator from Lynnhaven River Now, 
gave us very valuable information on the subject of shoreline restoration, and how you can schedule an 
appointment with them to have them come out to your property and do an evaluation for free. It is a 
service they offer to promote a healthy shoreline in our region. 
     Our next speaker Thursday October 13th is Theresa Augustin from The Norfolk Botanical Garden who will 
tell us about invasive plants and the sequential damage having these plants around do to our environment 
and yards. As a senior staff member there, I have heard her speak on this topic and she gives a great deal 
more insight into the consequences of this issue. I know it is something we all would like to know about so 
that if we spot an offending plant in our yards, we can remove it. 
     Our topics are timely and relevant to our landscape and region to promote a healthy Chesapeake Bay 
area, as well as being very approachable. Our meetings are also fun get-ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƘƻƳŜǎ 
or the PACC, switching between day and evening meetings for those who cannot attend one or the other.  
Reach out to a garden club member you know for more information, and consider joining us for some 
world class information to help us all enjoy our yards and gardens and do our part toward promoting a 
healthy natural environment while we are at it. 
Greenly yours, Lori Heymann 
President, Chesopeian Colony Garden Club 
 

Dredging Update by Frank Gurdziel 
 

The regulatory agencies have had the opportunity to review our project application.  They requested a site 
visit at low tide to observe the areas where our project design would impact either vegetated or non-
vegetated wetlands.  You may have noticed that the old PVC pipes marking channels were removed and 
new ones installed in the limited areas which will impact the wetlands.   The visit by representatives from 
VMRC, the local wetlands board, and the Corps of Engineers on 9/26/16 went well.  There were no 
surprises during the visit, though the agencies still have the opportunity to make further requests for 
information.   Our thanks to all of the folks who made their docks available to facilitate this project. 

Although it is encouraging to actually see some activity, we are probably still several months away from an 
approved permit as the agencies work through their review process.  It is possible that we might have to 
make some adjustments to gain approval.  However, the key for members of our community is that 
amendments are still possible.  Amendments are currently being made for new homeowners who want to 
be added for personal dredging, and for some older homeowners who decided to change their plans.  We 
want to minimize the amount of change, but if you have a concern, now is the time to contact Tom Langley, 
at Langley & McDonald to get it addressed.     

If you have any questions, feel free to contact any member of the dredging committee.   



 

   

PEDESTRIANS 

That means walkers 

and dog-walkers! 
While in the Colony, where 
there are no sidewalks, always 
walk on the left side of the road, 
facing traffic, so that you can be 
alert to approaching hazards 
όŎŀǊǎύΦ LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ƭŀǿΦ  
LŦ ƛǘΩǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŘŀǊƪΣ ǿŜŀǊ light 
colored ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎΧ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ 
should consider carrying a 
flashlight. Drivers can be 
surprised by a dark clothed 
walker suddenly appearing in 
their headlights. It could spoil 
your whole day.  

 

Party Shed 
 
/ƘŜǎƻǇŜƛŀƴ /ƻƭƻƴȅ /ƛǾƛŎ [ŜŀƎǳŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎϝ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƴǘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴƻƳƛƴŀƭ ŦŜŜΦ  IŜǊŜΩǎ 
what we have for community use: 
 όнύ млΩ Ȅ нлΩ ǘŜƴǘǎ 
 (3) 8 ft tables 
 (6) 6 ft tables 
 (21) white plastic chairs 
 (6) 50 gal trash cans 
 (3) 150 qt ice chests 
 (4) 18 gal ice buckets 
 (1) 5 gal water jug 
 (1) corn hole set with 8 bags 
¢ƘŜ ŦŜŜ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƴǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ Ŧƭŀǘ Ϸнл ǇŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŦŜŜ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ƻƴŜ ŎƘŀƛǊ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ 
inventory.  We will also collect a $100 fully refundable deposit that will be returned when the equipment is 
brought back clean and in good condition.  Rental fees will go towards replacement of worn out equipment 
and the purchase of new items.  You can make reservation requests by sending an email to 
ccclreservations@gmail.com.  An email is required to request equipment reservations.  If you have any 
questions, please call Heather Serio at 843-860-8477. 
*Member status denotes paid CCCL dues for the calendar year. 
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Happy Halloween!    
 

Join us 
 at the Colony entrance 

 on  

Monday, October 31st from 5:00 to 6:30  

For some Halloween treats! 
 

Costume contest for all ages - including adults! 

Bring a chair to enjoy food, drink, ghosts, goblins, ghouls & neighbors. 
 

Please call April Brown, 615-2916 if you'd like to help with the party. 

Volunteers are needed for judging, food service, set-up & clean-up. 
 



 

 

  


